   BARDSEY CUM RIGTON PARISH COUNCIL 

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 10TH NOVEMBER 2016
6955   POLICE AND RESIDENTS FORUM  PCSO Alan Stead reported no crime in the last month.
A representative of BAG (Bardsey Action Group) which has been reinstated, attended to seek the help of the Council in opposing the new Bramham Estate development proposals. Cllrs replied that the site has twice been flagged red in their Strategic Housing Land Availability Assessment (SHLAA ) as being unsuitable for housing, at least in part because it is in Green Belt, and that the Parish Council has consistently opposed development in Green Belt. Whilst the Parish Council  will take no action until an actual planning application is presented to them, it will oppose such an application on this site for the reason stated above. The PC anticipates that LCC will do the same, on the same grounds.. 

Roy Lunn attended to discuss the state of The Ginnel . Cllr Hoyland explained that a working party from PROW made an attempt to deal with the potholes but found that their machinery was unsuitable and need to re-assess the matter. Roy offered to meet them on site and Bob Bukenham of PROW will be informed of this. A mini digger will probably be required. 

Gemma Brown, owner of Glenfield Caravan site, attended again to request the Council to look kindly on her application for a house on site. 
DECLARATION OF PECUNIARY AND OTHER INTERESTS. None.
PRESENT Cllrs Stentiford ,Frankland, Sidle, Ward, Bosomworth ,Flockton, and Hoyland. 
APOLOGIES. Cllr Tatman. 

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON 13TH OCTOBER  2016 These were approved. 
6956   MATTERS ARISING  

1. Vacancy on Parish Council There had been no response to date.
2. Update on 106 Money for Bardsey. It was agreed that costs of proposed works suitable to qualify for this grant should be obtained.  

3.Bowling Club Lease and  Meeting with VH Representatives. Cllrs Bosomworth and Sidle had held a meeting with Martin Smith at which the current agreement for dealing with rental  issues involving BPC, BVC and clubs using VH facilities, was agreed ,and later approved by    Mr Dyson at Hartlaws. All Cllrs present at the PC  meeting approved it.                                                            When Mr Dyson agreed to the minor amendment to the Bowling Club Lease concerning insurance and a further  request from the Bowling Club for reinstatement of an omitted clause, it was agreed to ask him to engross the document. 
4.Highways Update Cllr Hoyland reported that Nick Hill has taken over our area and is aware that the reinstatement of the milestone has been going on for a long time and is following it up for us.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                             5.Work required near Electricity Sub- Station.  Nothing further to report.                                                                                                     

6.Village Archives.  Cllr Frankland has gone through the entire box and has estimated that perhaps 30% of the material at most will be considered suitable for scanning and putting on the web site. He distributed files to Cllrs, asking them to make their own judgements about suitability. When feedback from Cllrs is obtained at the December meeting, the 30% figure may be found to be more or less. .He has asked for quotations for the work. Write Designs did not express much interest, but Jason Cook offered to do the work (if 30%) for £300. It was thought that the remainder should be stored, possibly at the Sheepscar Archive Centre.( Action All Cllrs ) 
7.Bench outside Callister Hall. It  was agreed to wait until the weather improves before getting this done.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                             8. Village Pond Cllr Hoyland had e mailed James Cockburn for an update and photos but he is out of his office and she is still awaiting a reply. Cllr Bosomworth had visited the site and saw no remaining evidence of work and it looks as though it is complete . The culvert did not appear to have  collapsed but there was  an amount of stone and rubble in it that were  causing an obstruction. A small sewer pipe through the top of the stone culvert which was holding the loose  stone in place  was causing water to back up behind it.  It is now possible to see through the culvert upstream and downstream. Cllr Bosomworth has forwarded photos from Mr Cockburn to John Procter and thanked them for their help.  The Chairman queried whether they have reinstated the old pipe or put in a new one.                                                                                                                                                                            Cllr Bosomworth had met Cllr Proctor by chance at the pond and explained that the PC had consistently been advised that only part of the pond should be cleared each year of vegetation . Cllr Proctor was of the opinion that the whole of the pond should be cleared. The Parish Council reiterated its opinion that only half of the pond should be cleared and that this  will take place shortly when Mark Hullah is  free to help some of the Cllrs with the work. The Clerk will request a free skip when a date  is known.  (Action MB/JG) 
9. Cornmill Ginnel.  Cllr Frankland considers that the ginnel can be kept in a reasonable state if swept frequently. The GGS contract is for it to be swept once a month. Cllrs agreed that this should be  monthly in summer and fortnightly in winter but if there is heavy rainfall an impending sweep may have to be brought forward, As it is the dangerous build up of sludge which is dangerous , the actual sweep may have to be a little  more random.  (Action JG)  
10. Planting Scheme celebrating end of Polio .Cllrs Flockton, Ward and Hoyland, and a number of schoolchildren, have carried out the planting, with a little assistance from the Rotary Club. 
11. Bus Shelters. The Clerk had received a letter from Neil Stewart of Metro informing the Council that the planned installation of a further 3 shelters had been postponed due to representations  from District Cllrs for retention of the 2 remaining wooden shelters. Further dialogue with District Cllrs is currently taking place and .BPC will be informed when more details are made known. A letter has been sent to BPC from a Congreve mother whose children use the nearest  existing broken down wooden shelter when waiting for the bus to school. She urges the Council to press for a replacement shelter of the new variety which she considers vastly superior to the older wooden shelters. Cllrs consider this letter corresponds exactly with their own views and  agreed that the Chairman should forward it to Metro. He will also forward it to Ward Cllrs , requesting a meeting with all 3 of them to discuss the matter and to suggest that they and the Parish Cllrs should work together more closely on this and other issues in future. (Action ES) 
6957   STANDING AGENDA ITEMS 
1 .Park Field  There was nothing to report. 
2. Neighbourhood Plan – Cllr Sidle reported that a few of the SC had held a further meeting with Ian Mackay, which appeared to have been very satisfactory and dates had been agreed for what to submit to LCC, when it should be submitted  and when it is likely to be inspected. The aim is to have everything in place in time for a referendum to coincide with the May elections. A few imponderables remain but are in hand. They were disappointed a few days later to hear from Kimberley Page, Case Officer for Alternative Disputes Resolution, that although the process for selecting the examiner has been set in motion, the date for this appointment differs from that agreed with Ian Mackay. The Examiner is required in February/ March 2017, not December 2016, as agreed with Ian Mackay. The Chairman offered to speak to IM about this discrepancy which would set back the Project Plan by 8 weeks.  
3. Playground – Litter Bins. Mark Hullah has installed the replacement bin for normal waste. Cllr Sidle ,on  playground  duty for October, assessed the damaged dog waste bin situated just outside the playground fence at the Sports Club side. He concluded that this is beyond repair and will also have to be replaced. The Clerk was asked to order a new one. (Action JG) 
Cllr Ward reported that he has been unable to repair the Park Lane Homes sign and has passed it to Brian Clink for repair. 
4. Web Site .Cllr Frankland reported that he has received the prototype from Jason Cook and likes what he has seen . 
5. Sports Club. Nothing to report.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                           6. Actions taken by District Cllrs  Nothing to report.    
6958   PLANNING 
1 .New Applications.:-  

(a)  16/06469- Glenfield Caravan Park – Office & Reception Building with Ancillary Residential Use- Object. 
(b) 16/06367 – Bradgate House, Wetherby Road – Ext. – Comments.
2. APPROVALS BY LCC:- 
(a) 16/05235 – Bardsey School – Wooden Roundhouse. 
(b) 16/03371 – 7 Bingley Bank – Alts. 

(c) 16/05736- Linden Acre , Grange Close – Conversion of Garage to Habitable Room.  

6959   FINANCE 
1. Bills for payment:

(a) Bardsey Village Hall – Grant                                 £3,000.00
(b) Wetherby Crime Prevention Grant                             100.00

(c) Bardsey & East Keswick PCC – Annual Grant           550.00

(d) Cllr Frankland – Expenses- Printing/ Paper                 37.00  
(e) Cllr Frankland – Reimbursement – Meeting Costs.     11.55  
(f)  Cllr Flockton  - Computer Expenses.                           20.88  
(g) Cllr Bosomworth – Reimbursement – Gate Spring     12.38

It was agreed to pay all bills listed above.                       

2. Letter from LCC Finance Dept. re Precept Timing .This gave dates when specific information would be made known. Precept forms will be sent out in November and provisional council tax base made known before Christmas and confirmed in January. February10th  is the last date for receipt of precept requests. It was agreed to have a preliminary discussion on the budget and precept at the December meeting and to take a final decision at the January meeting. (Action JG
6960   CORRESPONDENCE AND NEW BUSINESS                                                                 1, Plan by Bramham Estate for 150 New Homes. Developers promoting the plan for new housing on the A58 between Bank Top and First Avenue held a Drop in session in Bardsey Village Hall at which their plans were on display and the scheme discussed. Some members of the PC attended. BAG (Bardsey Action Group, set up some years ago to fight large scale village development),has been revived and several of its members were present. A pre-application submission was made to LCC Planning Committee on November 3rd ,when Cllr Rachael Procter and Tim Gittins of BAG spoke of village opposition to the plan. The Group then sent a request to an undisclosed list of residents urging them to write to LCC before its meeting on 9th November, opposing the proposal. The Council , as stated in its response to the BAG representative at the meeting, will formulate its response when an actual planning application is received , but has consistently opposed development in the Green Belt. 
2.Letter from Susannah Benton, Elections Office LCC, re Parish Council Elections 2019 Susannah informed councils that on 2nd May 2019 parish and town councils are likely to be the only bodies holding elections and will in that case have to face the full costs, instead of shared costs. She gave the example of a town council which would have been charged £2,986, instead having to pay £5,000. It was agreed to consider this nearer the time. 
3. Free Tree Planting Offer from TCV. Michael Bird, Project Manager, is offering councils free packs of trees in packs of 50, with a maximum order of 950.Cllrs did not consider that any more trees are required in the village. 
4. Change of Date for January Meeting. The Clerk requested that the January meeting be postponed until January 26th, for holiday reasons. Cllrs agreed, but as this would be only 2 weeks before the February meeting, it was agreed to cancel the February meeting. 
5. Message  from LCC re plans by  BT for removel of some local telephone kiosks, including one on Tithe Barn Lane and one on Woodacre Green.  This decision has been taken due to the increased usage of mobile phones, making the need for emergency BT cover increasingly unnecessary. Communities will be given the option of purchasing their traditional red telephone kiosks. Neither of those proposed for closure in Bardsey are red ones. It was agreed to ask BT for feedback on usage of both phones. 
6. Message from RAY concerning proposed merger with NYFF (North Yorkshire & York Forum) Cuts in public funding have led voluntary groups across the region to consider the benefits of merger.After discussing this option with a number of organisations,  RAY has come to the conclusion that a merger with NYFF, which has similar aims, would be in the interests of both. The Boards of both organisations have now voted in favour of moving towards a merger and a final decision will be taken in January 2017.The views of members will be welcome. 
6961   MINOR MATTERS FOR DELEGATION TO CLERK/ ITEMS FOR NEXT AGENDA. 

1.Snow Ploughing Agreement The Chairman asked the Clerk to check whether this was still operating and what payments we had made. (Action JG) 

2. Phone Call from Janet Thornton to the Chairman Janet asked whether Collingham and Bardsey would like to meet with East Keswick to discuss the EK Neighbourhood Plan. The Chairman informed her that the Examiner has already reported on the Collingham  Plan  and Bardsey’s Plan was about to go for examination and no further alterations woud be made until the Examiner’s report was received. Notwithstanding, we would be happy to meet with Janet to discuss the various Neighbourhood Plans. 
Signed:
Date:  
                                                                                                                                                              BPC Nov. 16 Mins.
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